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DEPUTY MINISTER FOR SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT LED  

 
PINK DRIVE CAMPAIGN  

Cation for photo 

St Chads CHC was graced with the presence of Deputy Minister of Social Department Hendrietta Bogo-
pane Zulu to lead a PinkDrive campaign.  

Photo:  Left : CEO of PinkDrive -  Noelene Kotschan -  middle: Deputy Minister - Right : St Chads CHC 
Deputy Manager Nursing, Mrs CI Ndlovu 
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Deputy Minister of Social Development led Pink drive campaign at 

St Chads CHC 

The Deputy Minister of Social Development, Ms Henndrietta Bogopane-Zulu led a Pinkdrive 
campaign at St Chads Community Health Centre on Thursday, September 17. Doing so in 
partnership with UThukela Department of Health which is led by Dr. MT Zulu, Department of 
Home Affairs, Traditional Leadership, Uthukela District Municipality, SASSA, Almdaad Foun-
dation and other stakeholders. 

The campaign seeks to create awareness and provide educational talks around various health 
related element to the members of community.  

The package of services that were rendered on the day includes breast examination and 
mammogram, cervical cancer screening services, health education on breast examination, 
other health services, SASSA, Home Affairs services and screening for prostate cancer 

Prior to the campaign, there was a briefing at UThukela Municipal Offices where Pink Drive 

handed a donation to St Chads CHC containing Personal Protective Equipment’s (PPE’s). St 

Chads CHC Manager, Dr. SE Mnguni received on behalf of the institution – a significant dona-

tion of PPE’s to aid health workers in fight against COVID 19.     
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Photo:  Left : PinkDrive CEO -  middle: Deputy Minister - Right : 
St Chads CHC Deputy Manager Nursing, Mrs CI Ndlovu 

St Chads CHC Manager—Dr. SE Mnguni receiving donation 

of PPE’s from Pinkdrive  CEO Noelene Kotschan  

Patients were attentively listing to guests educating about breast cancer 
and breast examination  

Sister Joy Msomi  giving health education on self 
breast examination  



UThukela District Municipality handed over a  modular unit 

for screening and testing  

 

On the 16
th
 September 2020, St Chads CHC of-

ficially received a modular unit from UThukela 

District Municipality and Development Bank of 

Southern Africa (DBSA) for COVID 19 testing/

screening. It was the first unit that was handed 

to the Province of KwaZulu. Rep from DBSA 

said that unit is a multipurpose modular unit that 

will not only curb the spread of COVID 19 but 

also screening of other health related conditions.   
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UThukela District Municipality handed over a modular unit to St Chads CHC.  

On the pic:  UThukela Mayor Mazibuko, Ms Nomalanga Ndhlovu, Dr. SE Mnguni,  Alfred Duma Mayor Madlala, Ward 27 Cllr 
Ndamane cuts the ribbon to officially open the new modular unit 

UThukela District Municipality Mayor Mr AS 
Mazibuko taking vital signs before testing for 
COVID 19 



UNgqongqeshe wezeMpilo esifundazweni saKwaZulu 
Natal uvakashele umtholampilo 

Isithombe: UMphathi womtholampilo wase– St Chads CHC ubeka uNgqongqoshe wesifundazwe esithombeni 
ngendlela okusetshenza ngayo emtholampilo.  

Ngomhlaka– 20 August 2020, UNgqongqoshe woMnyango weZeMpilo esifundazweni saKwa-

Zulu Natal uNksz. Nomagugu Simelane Zulu uchithe inxenye yosuku lwakhe emtholampilo 

wase -St Chads CHC emva kokuvakashela umtholampilo i-Ladysmith Regional Hospital. Uku-

hambela kukaNgqongqoshe emtholampilo enye yezinxenye yohambo lwakhe lokubheka 

ukusebenza komtholampilo ikakhulukazi kulesi sikhathi se-COVID 19.  

 

Ohambweni lwakhe ube esebalula okuningi okungasiza i-St Chads CHC iqhubeke nokuseben-

za ngokujwayekile nangalesisikhathi se-COVID 19. Okunye kwakho bekumayelana 

nokushintshwa kwabahlengikazi besuka ku– Professional Nurse beyaku– Clinical Nurse Practi-

tioner (CNP).  

Ube esebonga indlela umtholampilo ovule ngayo igumbi lokuhlolela umkhuhlane (Flu Clinic) ne-

isolation area yokubhekelela kwe-COVID 19 ngaphandle kokuthikameza amanye ama-services 

akhona lapho St Chads CHC ngaphakathi.     
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Support visit by Chief Director to ensure 
the continuation of comprehensive health 

services 
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St Chads CHC was also graced with the presence of KZN Health Chief Director: District Health Ser-
vices, Mr. J Mndebele on the 20th August 2020. Mr Mndebele spent his day interacting with Managers 
and staff.  

His visit was to support and ensure the continuation of the comprehensive health services is provided to 
our clients and response to COVID-19 pandemic.  CHC Manager Dr. SE Mnguni gave Mr Mndebele a 
sense of what and how the CHC is operating since COVID 19 begun.  

They were gaps identified and recommendations to ensure that as a facility we continue to provide ade-
quate response for favorable outcomes  
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#M yH eri tageYourH eri t age  

CELEBRATING SOUTH AFRICA’S LIVING HUMAN TREASURE 

Pieces and bits... 



 
SWITCHBOARD: 
036 637 9600 

SWITCHBOARD FAX NUMBER:  
036 637 9626 

CONTACT DETAILS 

Happy birthday month to all our colleagues born  

      in October 

 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 

DR. SE MNGUNI 
CEO/MEDICAL MANAGER  

GUGU MABASO 
PUBLIC RELATIONS OFFICER  
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Physical Address: 

Corner of Helpmakaar and eZakheni Main 

Road  

Postal Address: 
Private Bag x 9950, Ladysmith, 3370 

 

Web Address: www.kznhealth.gov.za 

 


